St John’s Group Practice

Patient Participation Group Meeting

Wednesday 25th April 2012

Present:
Mrs G Shillitoe, Practice Manager



Mrs S Bullock, Reception Manager

Mrs C Smith, Administration Assistant



Mrs J Temporal, Administration Assistant



Mrs I Allan



Ms V Saville



Mr H Ellis



Mr J Lilley

Mrs Smith welcomed and thanked everyone attending the meeting despite the shocking weather outside.  Mrs Allan was introduced as the newest member of the group.

The purpose of the meeting was to discuss the results of the Patient Survey and to put into place an Action Plan with regards to this.   Mr Ellis said the results were good and many positive comments had been made regarding the Practice.

The main topic of the survey appeared to be around the Appointments System.  The biggest problem appeared to be the number of appointments available and the problem getting through by telephone.   Mrs Bullock said around 70% of appointments are available to book on the day; Monday remains the busiest day when at least 100 appointments are available in the morning when all the Doctors are working.  We also offer the Triage system where emergency consultations for that day are sent through to the Nurse to call the patient back; this can lead to appointments for that day to the on call GP if the nurse feels this is necessary.  The practice has three phone lines; patients are also able to call at the surgery from 8am to book appointments.   Mr Ellis pointed out it was interesting to note that from the results the appointment system were 73% satisfactory, good or excellent.  
Since going to 10 minute slots we now have 3 less appointments which limits the patients seen in one session.  A double appointment of 20 minutes is also needed when an interpreter is required via a telephone consultation.

Dr Jawaid has been the locum GP since Dr Tanna left and has been covering the same amount of appointment slots as Dr Tanna.

We continue to have problems with people not attending their appointments.  We have begun again to publish results regarding missed appointments.  Mrs Shillitoe told the meeting a warning letter is sent but it was at the discretion of the Doctors whether a patient is removed from the list with regards to their medical history.
Continuity of seeing the same GP appeared to be a minor complaint with many saying they don’t mind who they see.  Mrs Bullock stated that the Receptionists are allowed to tell patients about the new 8-8 service offered at The Flying Scotsman in town although patients now have to ring and make an appointment there to be seen.

A great percentage of patients were not aware of the pre-bookable appointments available on alternate Tuesday and Wednesday evenings (8 appointments available) and Saturday mornings (12 appointments available) – It was suggested that Posters be put up in the waiting rooms advertising this service.

The new Practice Website was given praise – It was suggested Out of Hour services, late night and Saturday morning appointments times be added to the page, and also that no phone lines are available on a Saturday morning.

Mrs Allan suggested maybe patients could be told if the GP is running late as if the patient is late sometimes they are not always seen.

Car park – the group was surprised more comments were not made about car park and the lack of spaces available for parking.   People parking inconsiderately, maybe using the car park for free parking into town – Maybe a polite notice could be put up regarding this.
Lift – could a poster be made pointing in the direction of the lift.
Ethnicity – some patients chose not to enter most appearing as White British.  15% of other ethnicities appeared not to register - Mrs Smith said she would look back at all the surveys and clarify the results.

Mr Ellis did say the Survey appeared to have many positive and nice comments about the Surgery and asked whether all the comments made could be placed into each separate category with the results.
Action Plan
Queuing system on telephone e.g. you are fourth in queue – would people want to pay as they would be connected.  A survey was made a few years ago and people didn’t want to pay for this service.

Visual Board was suggested that could be linked to the intercom system for GP/Nurse calling patients to consultation.

TV Screen in waiting rooms displaying additional information about services available, DNA appointments.  Some companies do this for free but involve a lot of sponsors.






--------------------
Mrs Smith thanked everyone attending the meeting and said the Minutes of the meeting and the Action Plan would be sent to all attendees for any further comments to be added.

Next meeting to be held on Wednesday 23rd May 2012 at 12 noon

